The Glen Gazette

One Glen Lake Drive, Pacific Grove, CA 93950

OFFICERS & DIRECTORS

President:

Jack Rugar

Vice-President:

Betty Lauritsen

Secretary:

Stephanie Lee

Treasurer:

Rodger Axt

At-Large Director:

Glen Grossman

Managing Agent:

Joseph Chaffers (MCC)

Committees

Architectural Control:

Ken Morley (Chair), Rodger Axt, Jessa Lee Lapatra

Gardening:

Candy Pollock (Chair), Pat Bradley

New Resident Information:

Betty Lauritsen (Chair), Lynn Bomberger

Lake Committee:

Betty Lauritsen (Chair), Rodger Axt. Lynn Bomberger

Newsletter:

Glen Grossman

SPARE PARKING

Please be aware of who is parking in the Arnet Park parking area and report anything strange to the Police. Recently one of our members noticed an old motor home in Arnet Park parking lot.

LAKE AND STREAM BANKS

Regulation F.4. of our Rules and Regulations states: "The banks of the lake and stream are off limits." You might have seen Lvnn Bomberger around the lake and stream recently. Lynn, as a member of the Lake Committee, is working with the gardeners to improve and increase landscaping around the lake. The process will be gradual and over several years. The goal is not only to help stabilize the lake hillsides and reduce erosion but also to make our environment even more beautiful.

SMOKERS

Cigarette butts are litter and they are being found in our streets, planted sections and open areas behind homes. The filters are made of cellulose acetate tow, NOT COTTON; they can take decades to degrade. If you are a smoker, consider using a pocket ashtray. You can use film or mint containers as improvised storage until you can properly dispose of the cigarette butts later. Please don't toss your cigarette butts in our common area. The Glen is not an ashtray.

GARAGE SALE:

The Annual Glen Garage Sale is being organized. A date in May

will probably be selected. If you wish to participate in organizing the event, let Candy Pollock know or any Board member. Remember, the more volunteers we get, the less baking Candy has to do.

BOARD NEWS

Minutes can be reviewed on the website (theglenofpg.com)

The Board of Directors held its regular monthly meeting on Tuesday, February 20, 2007, at the Forest Grove Homeowners' Association Clubhouse. Among other matters, the Board amended the Election Rules to read, "No election shall be conducted if the number of candidates does not exceed the number of vacancies on the board." Elections cost money and there is no point in having one if the number of candidates equals the number of vacant positions on the board. The Board also rescinded its prior approval of purchases of benches and approved the replacement of sprinkler heads.

NEXT BOARD MEETING

March 20, 2007 at 6:00 at Forest Grove HOA Clubhouse, Forest Lodge Road. All residents are invited to attend.